


   

 

The Church of the Incarnation 
544 Prospect Street 

Wethersfield, CT  06109 

Rev. James M. Moran 
Pastor 

 
Mrs. Noranne Wamester 

Pastoral Associate 
 

Mrs. Audrey Saharek 
Pastoral Assistant 

 
Mrs. Teri Aiudi 

Rectory Office Assistant 
Faith Formation Secretary 

 
Mrs. Gina Burby 

Middle School Coordinator 
 

Mrs. Theodora Niver 
Director of Music 

 
Robert & Diana Hamel 

Musicians 
 

Vanessa Crowley 
Lorissa Heath 

Rosanne Sweeney 
Andrew Russo 

Heather Picard Bonney 
Cantors 

 
Toni Munoz 

Sacristan 

Mass Schedule 
Confessions on Saturdays from 3:45 - 4:30p.m. 

Vigil Mass: Saturday at 5:00p.m. 
Sunday Masses: 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 a.m. 

Daily Mass: (Mon. - Fri.) 9:00 a.m. 
Recitation of the Rosary before 

9:00 a.m. daily Mass 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
By previous appointment 

Sundays at 1:00 p.m. in the 
 Baptistry of the Chapel 

 
Weddings 

Please contact a priest 6-10 months prior. 
 

New Parishioners 
The Church of the Incarnation welcomes new 

parishioners. Please fill out the large white index card 
(registration form) found at the main entrance, and place 

in the collection baskets. 
 

Rectory Hours 
9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

 Rectory Church Fax  Incarnation Church  E-Mail Address  Office of Faith Formation 
 860-529-2533 860-721-6595  cincarnation@sbcglobal.net  860-529-6765  gotellit@aol.com  
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SATURDAY, 
 FEBRUARY 14TH 

5:00pm- Pietro Cieri  
             SUNDAY, 
      FEBRUARY 15TH 
8:00am-  Vienna Susi 
9:30am-  Salvatore, Angel  
          & Grace Chiaramida 
11:00am– Albert & Carmela Devanney 
 
      MONDAY, FEBRUARY 16TH 
9:00 am– Paul Volpe 
      TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 17TH 
9:00 am– Lawrence Skinger &  
               Grandparents 
   WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 18TH  
9:00am—Rose Mangiafico 
       THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 19TH 
9:00 am– Sister Pauline Gibbons 
          FRIDAY,  FEBRUARY 20TH 
9:00 am– For all our parishioners 
 
      SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 21ST 
5:00pm —Deceased members of the  
                Martino & Bonaquisto Families 
 
       SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 22ND 
8:00 am—Frank Cusano 
9:30 am–  Rosalind Sansabrino 
11:00 am–Sebastian & Mary Bianca 
 
The Sanctuary Candle  
will burn from 2/16/09– 
2/22/09 Silvia Bulanti.   
 
The Blessed Virgin Mary 
Candle will burn from  
2/16/09-2/22/09 in memory 
of Frances Carcio. 
 

 
We are very pleased to announce that the 
new Website for The Church of the Incar-
nation will be launched on March 15, 2009.  
Our website will be a wonderful resource for 
our parishioners to follow the events happen-
ings in our parish. 
 
The 2008 contribution statements from 
our envelope company in Buffalo, N.Y. 
have been mailed out. If you have not yet 
received your statement, call Audrey or Teri 
at the rectory. They will provide you with 
your 2008 year to date donation figure. 
 
The Men’s Association will meet this Wed., 
February 18th at 7pm in the rectory meet-
ing room. Pizza & refreshments served. 
 
There will be a House of Bread collection 
next weekend. Coffee & sugar are needed. 
Thank you for your generosity!! 
 
World Day of Prayer to be hosted this year 
by The United Methodist Church, 150 
Prospect Street in Wethersfield. The theme 
is…. In Christ, There Are Many Members, 
Yet One Body.  It is written by the Women of 
Papua, New Guinea. It will be held on Friday, 
March 6th at 12 noon. The World Day of 
Prayer is a global celebration of informed 
prayer & prayerful action. We invite you to 
join us in prayer and support of the women’s  
ecumenical movement working to bring 
about peace and justice through prayer. If you 
have questions call Connie Baio at 563-0684. 
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                 Religious Education 

All Religious Formation communities will 
not meet this week due to February vacation. 
Sunday: Our Caring Couriers will meet in 
the Narthex on Sunday at 12:30pm. 
 
Soup for the Children: Our Annual Soup Sup-
per hosted by our Confirmation candidates will 
take place on Sunday, March 1st at 5pm in Fr. 
Crawford Hall. This year the proceeds will be 
donated to Kid’s Café. Sister Kristen will be 
our guest. Kid’s Café is a mobile soup kitchen 
for children in Hartford. More info. to follow. 
 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word will be held 
next weekend at the 9:30am Mass.   
The Church of the Incarnation awards two 
scholarships annually for parishioners enter-
ing area Catholic High Schools. Deadline to 
submit applications is April 1st. Call Noranne 
Wamester for an application at 529-6765. 

Good Luck to all of our hard working Incarna-
tion Basketball Teams!!  The February Frenzy 
begins this week at Corpus Christi.  
 
Sixth Grade Catechists Filomena Marinelli 
& Rachel Kieselback wish to thank everyone 
who helped out during their recent visit to 
Greenridge Place. The children and residents 
alike enjoyed the visit and craft making. Thank 
you to those families who brought baked goods 
-- the Beers, the LaBella's, and the Thibeaults!  
Some children even signed up to become "pen 
pals" to some of the residents.  What a great 
way to continue their connection!  

 

 
Monday: New Day..….A Journey from 
Grief to Healing continues on Monday, 
February 16, 2009 at 1:00pm in Father 
Crawford Hall. New Day will meet for 9 
consecutive Mondays. This is a very beauti-
ful process of compassion and understanding 
for those who have lost a loved one through 
death. This program is facilitated by Noranne 
Wamester and Betty Hebeler.  Please contact 
Noranne at 529-6765 for more information. It 
is a monumental step to reach out after the 
loss of a loved one....be assured, you will be 
welcomed in a safe and loving environment.  
 

Lenten Mass Schedule:  
During Lent daily mass 
will be celebrated at 9am 
Monday-Saturday exclud-
ing Holy Saturday, March 

11th. For your information, Corpus Christi 
will celebrate masses at 6:45am, 12:05pm 
and 5:30pm Monday-Friday.  Saturday 
Masses at Corpus are 7:30am& 12:05pm. 
 
Archbishop Mansell has encouraged par-
ishes to cooperate in the scheduling of 
masses and liturgical services to help ease 
pressure caused by the continuing shortage of 
priests. In this spirit the parishes of Wethers-
field have agreed to centralize the commemo-
ration of the Stations of the Cross at Corpus 
Christi Church, (Silas Deane Highway) on 
the Fridays of Lent. The service will begin at 
7:30pm on Friday evening and include both 
the Stations of the Cross and Benediction of 
the Blessed Sacrament.   
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A Family Perspective….The key words in today’s gospel were spoken to Jesus by the 
leper: “If You Wish, You Can!”  How many people are waiting to be “made clean” by your 
understanding and forgiveness?   Remember:  If You Wish, You Can! 
 
Stewardship Message….In today’s second reading, St. Paul urges the Corinthians to “do 
all for the glory of God.” If we follow that advice in everything we do, we cannot help but 
be good stewards.                                                                1 Corinthians 10:31 
                    
Lenten Mission at Saint Mary’s Church, 626 Willard Avenue, Newington, CT. Mon-
day through–Thursday.....March 9-12...God Calls & God Sends.  We welcome all to join 
us for a spiritual journey as we explore our call to holiness.  Fr. Terence Kristofak, C.P. 
will be the Mission Director. Join us Monday-Thursday,  8:30 am Mass followed by Mis-
sion talk and dialogue and 7:00 pm Mass followed by Mission talk and dialogue. Sacra-
ment of Reconciliation celebrated on Tuesday, March 10th at a 7pm service. See bulletin 
boards for details. 
 

 
Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

    February 15, 2009 
 
    Whether you eat or drink, or whatever you do, 
 do everything for the glory of God. 
 
                                            — 1 Corinthians 10:31 

     

 
 
 
 
 

BAPTISMS 
 

Isabella Destefani 
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Incarnation Men’s Retreat,  

Sponsored by The Men’s Club 
  February 27—March 1st…. 

Do you need what retreat provides?  Revive 
your body, soul and mind by going on 
retreat. Re-charge through conferences, 
workshops, prayer services, delicious home 
cooking, and plenty of free time.  The Holy 
Family Passionist Retreat Center in West 
Hartford invites men of our parish on retreat 
to rest and renew at their beautiful, newly 
renovated (fully handicapped accessible) 48 
acre facility.  For financial assistance call 
George Steinmetz at 563-4065 or Bill Carroll 
at 667-4947. For information call the retreat 
center at 521-0440 or visit their website at                 
www.holyfamilyretreat.org. 
 
If you are new to the parish, and have re-
quested to receive church envelopes, please 
allow approximately one month for them to 
be mailed out to you. They are mailed from 
the envelope company in Buffalo, N.Y.   
 
The Town of Wethersfield Friendly Shop-
per/Friendly Visitor Volunteer Program, 
through the Wethersfield, Social & Youth 
Services Dept. will hold a recruitment/
training for new volunteers on Tuesday, 
April 7th from 2-4:30pm at the Wethersfield 
Town Hall, Conference Room #1, Ground 
Level. Call Christine S. Taylor at 721-2977. 
See the bulletin boards for more information. 
 
Diaconate Inquiry Sessions...The Office of 
Diaconate Formation is preparing to admit a 
new class of candidates for the Diaconate in 
the fall of 2009.  Any Catholic man between 
the ages of 35 and 60 who may be interested 
in the Diaconate is encouraged to speak to his 
pastor. Call 761-7447 to pre-register. 

   
It’s time for the wearing of the green! 
Please join us at our St. Patrick’s Dinner 
on Monday, March 16th at 6:30pm in Fa-
ther Crawford Hall. Menu: corned beef, 
cabbage, carrots & potatoes, homemade Irish 
soda bread, coffee & dessert. There will be a 
raffle. $15.00 p.p. Reserve a table with your 
family and friends! You won’t be disap-
pointed. Call Michele Kalousdian at 563-
0860. See green flyers at exits. 
 
There are numerous items in our lost and 
found area. It is always surprising to us how 
many of our parishioners are able to make it 
home, when we are left with so many car 
keys!! Please check to see if something may 
belong to you!  Our lost and found is located 
to the right of the tapestry in the Narthex. 
(Main entrance to the Church.) 
 
We received a lovely thank you from The 
Town of Wethersfield, Wethersfield Social 
& Youth Services Department for all of the 
kind support that our parish provided to them 
this past Holiday Season!! 
  
If you have reserved a Mass for a loved 
one and would like to bring up the gifts, 
please notify the ushers in the Narthex that 
you will be doing so prior to Mass.  
 
When visiting the rectory, there is a door-
bell located on the brick wall. Please ring 
the bell so that we will hear you. Thank you! 
 
Due to the recent inclement weather,  
Corpus Christi School has scheduled  
another Open House. Open House for Pre-
Kindergarten — 8th Grade will be on Friday, 
February 27th at 8:30am. Call 529-5487.  
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READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 
Monday: Gn 4:1-15, 25; Mk 8:11-13 
Tuesday: Gn 6:5-8; 7:1-5, 10; Mk 8:14-21 
Wednesday: Gn 8:6-13, 20-22; Mk 8:22-26 
Thursday: Gn 9:1-13; Mk 8:27-33 
Friday: Gn 11:1-9; Mk 8:34 — 9:1 
Saturday: Heb 11:1-7; Mk 9:2-13 
Sunday: Is 43:18-19, 21-22, 24b-25; Ps  
                     41; 2 Cor 1:18-22; Mk 2:1-12 
 

 
 
COMPASSION AND GENEROSITY 
 
 Let your heart feel for the afflictions 
and distress of everyone, and let your hand 
give in proportion to your purse. 
                              —George Washington 

 
 
Are you being called to the Priest-
hood or Religious? 
  
If you would like more information 
please call Fr. Michael Dolan at the 
Archdiocesan Vocation Office at St. 
Thomas Seminary, Bloomfield 286-
7 6 7 0  o r  o n  t h e  w e b : 
www.vocationshartford.org. 
  

 
GIVE GOD THE GLORY 
 
 A curious feature of the first half of Mark’s 
Gospel is the pattern of Jesus working a miracle, 
then telling the recipient of the miracle to keep still 
about it. Many theories have been offered: Mark is 
setting the stage for the great “secret” revealed when 
Peter will proclaim Jesus the Messiah at Caesarea 
Philippi;  The insight into this secret-keeping that 
serves us well, however, is that Jesus was initiating 
his public ministry according to the pattern that Paul 
describes: he was doing it for the glory of God—not 
for his own benefit, but for that of all.  Paul would 
later write in Philippians that Jesus “humbled” him-
self to become like us. And we see this humility at 
work in today’s healing of the leper. Jesus is trying 
to reveal the presence of God’s reign among the peo-
ple, not so that he himself might receive the glory, 
but so that God would be glorified through him. Imi-
tating this pattern, which Paul encourages the Jewish 
and Greek Christian factions in Corinth to do, still 
serves us well today. 
 
TODAY’S READINGS 
 
First Reading — The leper will dwell apart, making an 
abode outside the camp (Leviticus 13:1-2, 44-46). 
Psalm — I turn to you, Lord, in time of trouble, and you 
fill me with the joy of salvation (Psalm 32). 
Second Reading — Do everything for the glory of God; 
be imitators of Christ (1 Corinthians 10:31 — 11:1). 
Gospel — The leprosy left him immediately, and he was 
made clean (Mark 1:40-45). 
 
 
 
SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
 
Sunday: Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Monday: Presidents’ Day 
Tuesday: The Seven Founders of the Order of 
                          Servites 
Saturday: St. Peter Damian; Blessed Virgin Mary 



   

 


